DRAFT MINUTES

Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, June 2, 2015 at 1:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Sanbornton Library Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH

The meeting was called to order by Chairman pro tem Bob Ward at 1:10 p.m.

Roll Call
Members present: Ian Raymond, Rob Robillard (alternate for Bill Cutillo), Joe Thornton, Peter Drouin, Ralph Rathjen, Paul Dexter, Doug Rollins, Jody Slack and Karen Ober 
Members absent: Dave Nickerson, Don Bormes, Brad Crosby, Nina Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Tim Lang, and John Becker
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward

The meeting was called to order at 1:10 pm by Chairman pro tem Bob Ward.  Bob explained that he was acting as Chair until the SEDAC elected a Chair.

The Chairman declared that there being nine members of the committee present, that there was a quorum present and that the SEDAC could transact business.  Bob welcomed everyone present and thanked them for volunteering to serve on the committee.  Rosters of the SEDAC membership were distributed and SEDAC members were asked to provide their contact information.

Bob raised the issue of the size of the committee and its ability to accomplish business with such a large membership.  Bob stated that there were two interest groups which were not represented and that therefore there was the possibility to reduce the official membership size from 17 to 15 members.  Ian moved that the membership be reduced to 15 members to facilitate doing business.  Peter seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

The committee reviewed the SEDAC’s assigned task and project expectations.  Bob explained that the committee would be meeting two times per month from June through December and that the SEDAC would be producing a recommended economic development plan which the Planning Board would consider for adoption into the Master Plan.  Bob also addressed the need for the SEDAC to operate in a very efficient manner and assured the SEDAC that meeting agendas would be prepared and followed closely to enhance efficiency of the committee in doing business.  He also said that meeting minutes would be circulated to SEDAC members prior to the next meeting to increase the speed with which the committee could consider adoption of minutes.
The committee discussed whether SEDAC members should be appointed.  The sense of the meeting was that SEDAC members should be appointed and Karen, as the Selectmen present, was asked to facilitate the appointment process.  Bob was tasked to request Town Clerk Marla Davis to attend the next SEDAC meeting so that a mass swearing in of members could be done.
No member present was willing to serve a SEDAC chair.  After a brief discussion it was decided to ask the Town attorney if committees such as SEDAC were legally required to have a chair and also whether the committee could consider having a “moderator” to run the meetings rather than a chairman.  The sense of the meeting was that the moderator format was acceptable and Bob was asked to serve in this capacity until such time as the SEDAC elected a chair or in the event that the committee was required by the RSAs to elect a chair.
The committee discussed the need for a secretary to prepare minutes.  Peter moved that the SEDAC ask the Planning Board if it would allow the use of the Board’s secretary to transcribe the digital meeting recordings into minutes to satisfy the requirements of RSA 91-A.  Jody seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Next followed a broadly ranging discussion of economic development issues and methods for conducting the SEDAC’s assigned task.  Jody suggested that an inventory of possible commercial locations be prepared including looking at the Exit 22 area.  Also Jody suggested that the committee look at what land use regulation amendments might be necessary 
to promote commercial development.  Joe stated that Sanbornton has a reputation as being “anti-business” and “anti-commercial development”.  He suggested that the town needs to take a long term approach to attracting commercial development which might include tax incentives.  Ian suggested that Sanbornton should avoid “low value” commercial development in terms of tax base revenue.  Ralph added that the SEDAC needs to clarify its mission as focused on adding commercial tax base.  The SEDAC membership supported Ralph’s conclusion.

The SEDAC discussed the process and timetable for formulating the economic development plan.  Bob suggested that the 7 month time frame be divided into an information gathering phase (especially using “expert speaker” presentations), an inventory/analysis phase and finally a plan formulation phase.  Bob reviewed a list of possible “expert speakers”.  Ian suggested that in order to save time that, where feasible, the information gathering phase and the inventory/analysis phase be combined.  Peter suggested that the Town of Boscawen’s Community Development Director be invited to present information concerning Boscawen’s economic development program at the June 16 SEDAC meeting.  Bob was tasked with scheduling Boscawen’s Community Development Director for the next meeting.
Karen reiterated the point raised by Joe that Sanbornton has an “anti-business” reputation and attitude, but that this attitude may be changing as evidenced by the recent Town Meeting vote to enlarge the commercial zoning districts on the zoning district map.  She also referred to Tim Lang’s experience of trying to locate his business in Sanbornton and not being welcomed.

There being no further business, the SEDAC meeting was adjourned at 3:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner and SEDAC Secretary pro tem

